East Haddam Village Revitalization Committee

Meeting

Thursday, May 27, 2010
Minutes

DRAFT

Committee Members Present:  Randy Dill, Bill Gerrish, Mary Ellen Klinck, Lisa McNellis, Eric Sabetta, Melanie Kolek, Phil Barlow.  Others in attendance:  First Selectman Mark Walter, Robert Scherrer

Mr. Gerrish called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.  Mr. Gerrish asked Mr. Sabatta to substitute for William Brady.  

Minutes from the April 22, 2010 meeting were approved with corrections proposed by Ms. McNellis, adding Bill Gerrish as being in attendance at the meeting Mr. Walter had with Mr. Donofrio, Patrick Pinnell, and representatives from Fuss & O’Neill.  Second by Mr. Dill.  Motion carried with Ms. Kolek abstaining.
Old Business

None.
New Business

Upon review of the schematic land use proposals submitted by Mr. Pinnell and Fellner Associates, Mr. Dill indicated that it may be helpful to have them present their proposals to the committee for further explanation.   Mr. Walter noted that it would be helpful to have a picture of the project ready in time for the vote on renovating the old middle school, likely to take place in 3 months.
The committee discussed their initial impressions and questions after their review of the two proposals.  Of note was discussion regarding these architects’ familiarity of the site, the basis premise of obtaining renderings at this stage, and parking issues/DOT approval and cooperation.  

Motion to meet with these prospective architects made by Ms. Kolek, seconded by Mr. Dill.  Motion carried.  The committee will meet on Wednesday, June 2nd at 7 p.m. and 8 p.m.  In a one hour block, each architect will present their plan in 30 minutes and leave 15 minutes for questions.  The committee will then confer for the remaining period of time.  Mr. Barlow will contact references for Mr. Pinnell; Mr. Sabetta will contact references for Fellner Associates.
Audience of Citizens
Mr. Scherrer urged the committee to remember the vision it had set forth previously, and how the plans obtained from the architect should translate that vision to a rendering.

General Discussion
There was brief discussion regarding questions to ask the architects.  Mr. Gerrish asked that prior to the meeting on June 2nd, committee members send questions to uniformly ask each architect.

Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Barlow, seconded by Ms. Kolek.  Meeting adjourned at 8:28 pm.   

